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Noteworthy Cost-of-Living Adjustments Announced for 2014

 Sponsors of, and participants in, a tax-qualifi ed retirement plan should be aware of certain cost-of-living 
adjustments recently announced by the IRS for 2014.  The most notable revisions include: 

 • an increase in the dollar amount used to defi ne “compensation” for purposes of determining benefi t  
  calculations or benefi t contributions, from $255,000 to $260,000;  

 • an increase in the maximum dollar annual addition under a defi ned contribution plan from $51,000 to  
  $52,000; and 

 • an increase in the annual maximum dollar limit under a defi ned benefi t plan from $205,000 to $210,000.

 The dollar limit applicable to elective pre-tax deferrals under an Internal Revenue Code Section 401(k) plan 
(“401(k) plan”) remains unchanged at $17,500.  The dollar limit applicable to catch-up contributions under such a 
401(k) plan also remains unchanged at $5,500 for a participant who has attained age 50. 

 In addition, the dollar limitation for purposes of defi ning a “highly compensated employee” under a tax-
qualifi ed retirement plan remains unchanged at $115,000. 

 If you have any questions concerning how these increases may affect you or your retirement plan, please 
contact us.
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